
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

30 September 2024 

Excellency, 

I have the honour to refer to the political declaration on antimicrobial resistance approved 

by the high-level meeting on antimicrobial resistance on 26 September 2024. 

In accordance with paragraph 5 of General Assembly resolution 78/269, I have submitted 

the political declaration, to be annexed to draft resolution A/79/L.5, for consideration by the 

General Assembly at the plenary meeting to be held on Monday, 7 October 2024 at 10:00 a.m. The 

full programme for the meeting will be published in the Journal of the United Nations. 

For further information, your Office may contact Ms. Sim Mellouh (sim.mellouh@un.org) 

in my Office. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

tee 
Philemon Yang 

All Permanent Representatives 

and Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


